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The European Commission has confirmed a grant award of €8.8 million for the design phase of the upgrade
of the Kildare Line, part of the Government’s DART Expansion project. The investment was secured under
the EU’s Connecting Europe Facility (CEF).

Minister Eamon Ryan has praised the funding, saying the project will facilitate more services, greater
capacity and electrification.

He said: “I am delighted that the Kildare Line Design phase of DART Expansion is being supported by the
Connecting Europe Facility. DART Expansion is set to double the capacity of our rail network and will
facilitate an important reduction in greenhouse gas emissions and a shift towards a climate resilient
society. For the Kildare line, the project will facilitate more services, greater capacity and electrification, as
well as enhancing the infrastructure into Heuston Station – one of the busiest rail corridors in the country.”

Minister of State Hildegarde Naughton said: “The Government is committed to prioritising plans for the
delivery of major public transport projects including DART Expansion and BusConnects. The current rail
system in Dublin is approaching capacity, and without investment, will leave the railway struggling to
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accommodate the population growth projected for the region. I am pleased that this project has secured
financial backing from the EU.”

The Connecting Europe Facility is a key EU funding instrument that aims to promote growth, jobs and
competitiveness through targeted infrastructure investment at European level. It supports the
development of a high performing, sustainable and efficiently interconnected trans-European transport
network. CEF focuses on supporting projects of high EU added value.

Jim Meade, Chief Executive of Iarnród Éireann, said: “The DART Expansion project will ensure the
communities we serve – both on the Kildare line and nationally – will gain from better rail services, and a
more sustainable future. The support for this Design phase continues the support we have seen over
decades from the European Union for the development of rail infrastructure and services in Ireland.”
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